
 

May 23, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

House Committee on Appropriations  

Washington, D.C. 20515  

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations  

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Clark County Energy Resilience and Safety project in Fiscal 

Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is Clark County, Nevada, located at 500 

South Grand Central Parkway, Las Vegas, Nevada 89155.  

 

The purpose of the project is to replace outdoor metal halide lighting fixtures with LED fixtures 

to improve energy efficiency while increasing visibility in underserved communities in Clark 

County, Nevada. 

 

This is a responsible use of taxpayer funds because converting existing metal halide, 

incandescent, fluorescent, and sodium lighting to solid state LED lighting has numerous benefits, 

including reduced energy consumption, lower maintenance costs, and increased visibility. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with the purposes 

authorized in 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

Dina Titus 

Member of Congress 


